
LAUNCELLS PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held in the Parish Hall on Friday 6th January 2017 at 
7.30pm 
 

 

Matters arising:  
Defibrillators – Rob White of ESP Training & Consultancy to be invited to give a short 
Defib only course in the Parish Hall on Friday 10th March.   
A grant application has been made to the Local Devolution Fund for funding towards 
purchase of a Defibrillator. 
Paths – Approval had been given for path on Common land to include creating of an access 
bridge.  The work was recently completed by Royston Symons & Tom Rosser.  It was agreed 
to purchase a dog bin with assistance of funding  from Paula Dolphin’s Community Chest 
and to place this on The Commons until a possible area is created around the Playing 
Field.  When original petition was received from residents for a dog park, dog owners 
agreed to clean up any mess so will now be asked to empty bin on a regular basis. 
Councillor’s tasks: The revised list, having been approved to be placed on parish 
website. 
“Loop system” for the Hall: Action on Hearing Loss formerly RNID advise that system 
start from £1500 but a survey is needed to ascertain requirements.  Peter Harwood agreed 
to follow up the matter through local contacts.  
Blackpool Bridge: The problem caused by debris in the River Tamar is being addressed 
by the   Environment Agency. 

Planning Decisions: 
PA16/08057 Erection of shed to store dry, solid cattle and poultry manure away from 
rain water at Lower Pigsdon Barn  - Permission granted 
PA16/11020 Listed building consent for the formation of opening in internal wall at 
Ravenscourt – Permission granted 

Finance: Cheques agreed for payment: 
Grants: as awarded at December meeting: 
The Samaritans    £75, Cornwall Air Ambulance    £75, Devon Air Ambulance     £75, 
Launcells Playing Field Committee     £100, Citizens Advice Bureau     £75, St Swithin’s 
Churchyard Fund     £150, Launcells Methodist Churchyard fund     £150 
Invoices:  
Cornwall Council – repayment of clerk’s December salary inc Admin fee   
£186.01 
T. Rosser – creating path on Common land      £311.53 
Copies of the current financial statement were distributed to councillors for approval 
Other Business: 
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Present: 
Maxwell Allin                         Margaret Cleave 
Andrew Hargreaves             Peter Harwood 
Brian Pollard                         Sheridon Rosser 
Royston Symons                   Paul Wingard 
Pamela Brewer (Clerk)

Apologies: 

Graham Tape

The minutes of the last meeting which had been distributed were agreed and signed by 
chairman, Royston Symons



LAUNCELLS PARISH COUNCIL
• Notice given of Bude Community Network Panel Meeting – Monday 9th January 
• Support requested and subsequently given on proposals to bring Tour of Britain to 

Cornwall in 2019 
• A grant has now been awarded from Cornwall Council towards costs of Emergency 

Plan Start Up and sub-committee meeting arranged for 6.30pm on Friday 3rd 
February (immediately prior to next PC meeting). 

• Cornwall & Isles of Scilly Health & Social Care Plan – Community event at The 
Parkhouse Centre on Monday 9th January 

• State of road / verges on Buttsbeer Cross to Hobbacott Road to be reported 
Next meeting 3rd February 2017 
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